

Heart of Ohio

EAA Chapter 402 Newark-Heath, OH



Chapter 402 Meeting Dates and Locations

Chapter 402 meets on the 3rd Tuesday evening of each month at 7:00 pm at the Clubhouse, unless otherwise indicated below.

- September 20, 2016:
 EAA Chapter 402 Clubhouse,
 520 Heath Road, Heath
- October 18, 2016:
 EAA Chapter 402 Clubhouse,
 520 Heath Road, Heath
- November 15, 2016:
 EAA Chapter 402 Clubhouse,
 520 Heath Road, Heath



Above: CAP at our Fly-in Breakfast Photo by Carl Oblinger

In this Issue	Page
Fly-Out Schedule	2
Meeting Minutes	3–4
Officers	4

Young Eagles Report

Many thanks to all the pilots for flying and thanks for all the ground support from chapter members, spouses and friends. Saturday, September 10, we flew a total of 74 kids and took advance registrations for 17 more to be flown in the next few days or weeks.

Here are the numbers in no particular order: Jeff Wheeler 14, Barney Kemter 4, Rollie Bailey 14, Ken Hughes 3, Wayne Green 9, Bernie Volpe 15 and George Fackler 15. Michael Harris was scheduled but unable to fly because N785SP had a tachometer problem.

The kids and their parents were grateful for the flights and the hot dogs and the flight simulator! Thanks to Carl Braddock for cooking and serving 115 hot dogs and for bringing Geri Mataya to help with registration and thanks to Malcolm for running the flight simulator which was a hit with the kids waiting for their flights.

The ground volunteers were Marie Hughes, Carolyn Brandon, Geri Mataya, Chuck Snook, Ralph Brandon, Hanne McFadden, Bob Boyd, Charlie Moore, Katie Snook, Wendy Hollinger, Carl Braddock, Carl Oblinger and Jesse Ours. I apologize if I missed anyone. The CAP and high school ROTC were having a combined camp out at the airport the same weekend and so there were a large number of cadets available and they were very helpful. In addition to the normal escort duties we had them

making out log books and printing certificates. Of course they were extremely helpful in helping us breakdown and store tables, chairs and all the other paraphernalia at the end.

Registration was terminated at 11:00 am so we could stop flying about noon. At Michael Harris' suggestion we continued to take registrations for flights to be conducted later. Michael flew 10 of them the next day and Charlie Rhoads took the remaining 7 to fly as his schedule allowed.

Tom McFadden



will be to the historic Stockport Mill, the last remaining mill on the Muskingum River. A mill has operated on the site since 1842 and today, hydroelectricity again powers the Stockport Mill.

Milling operations ceased in 1997, but reopened in 2000 as the Stockport Mill Inn and Restaurant on the Dam. Great care has been taken in preserving the original architecture and building materials. A dining terrace wraps around the Mill's first floor restaurant. A gift shop features many unique and local items. Antiques are on exhibit throughout the historic structure.

Heart of Ohio Fly-Outs

Fly-outs are the 1st Sunday and 3rd Saturday of each month, and usually depart from Newark/ Heath Airport (VTA) at 8:00 am unless otherwise indicated below. Contact Rollie Bailey, Fly-Out coordinator, for more information. (740-366-3404)

- September 4 (1st Sunday) depart Newark (VTA) 8:30 am for Swanks Field (Butler)
- September 17 (3rd Saturday) depart Newark (VTA) 8:30 am for Coshocton Air Show (I40)
- October 2 (1st Sunday) depart Newark (VTA) at 10:30am for brunch/buffet at the Stockport Mill Inn Restaurant, landing Morgan Co. Airport (I71).
- October 15 (3rd Saturday)
 depart Newark (VTA) at
 8:30 am to Rostraver Airport
 (KFWQ) Monongahela PA, for
 breakfast. The foliage should be
 peak for a beautiful flight.

Come Fly With Chapter 402!

Tell us about YOUR fly-out! Whether a special trip or just a great day of flying, share your story with others!

www.EAA402.org

Visit the EAA 402 website for more fly-out photos and dates of note. Post a comment, or send information to: Gary Kurtz at info@e-Kurtz.com



Fly-in Breakfast ...

Not perfect weather for flying but a great time had by all anyway!

Fly-Out Report

September 4, 2016

Four aircraft departed Newark at 8:30 am for EAA 1077's Pancake breakfast fly-in at New Philadelphia Ohio. They had a large turnout there, and the weather was great for aviation. The participants were:

Cessna 152: Dick and Gayle Purdue

Cessna 182: Charlie Rhoads Twin Comanche: Carl Braddock 235 Cherokee: Rollie, Marie Bailey, and Carl Oblinger.

Below is a photo from Eagle's Landing Restaurant, where we'll eat on the October 15 fly-out to PA.

Blue Skies Always Your fly-out Coordinator & VP Rollie Bailey





Above: Mayor Jeff Hall Photos by Carl Oblinger





Wanted to Buy

Old prop to use as an office decoration.

Joey Kostenbader (614) 302-2784

Below: Classic cars add to our fly-in event! Photos by Carl Oblinger



Minutes of August 2016 EAA 402 Meeting

The meeting, held in the clubhouse, was called to order at 1850 by President Bernie Volpe and was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. There were 19 members present.

Secretary's Report: The secretary asked for approval of the minutes of the July 19, 2016 meeting. Motion to accept the minutes was made by Charlie Rhoads, seconded by Jess Ours and accepted by the members present.

Treasurer's Report: Ken Hughes gave the treasurer's report. The starting balance as of August 16th was \$2,705.57. Dues collected \$36.00. Contributions to the utility fund \$55.00. Scrap metal sales \$6.50. Other income \$161.50. Utilities paid: \$71.52. Ending Balance August 16, 2016 was \$2893.05. Reserves: Pilots Prize Reserve \$150.00; Jack Maki Memorial Fund \$840; Beacon/Marker Restoration Fund \$100; Utility Fund \$290.36; Young Eagles fund \$300.09. Outstanding receipts: \$621.23 (reimbursement from EAA for YE credits.) Ending balance less reserves plus outstanding receipts \$1,883.83. Tom McFadden moved to accept the report. The motion was seconded by Larry Arnold and accepted by the members present.

Fly-out Report: Bernie reported for Rollie on the August 7th fly-out to Port Clinton (KPCW). Five planes and fourteen souls went on the fly-out. The plan was to have breakfast or brunch at the Tin Goose restaurant on the field, however there was an EAA pancake breakfast going on so the group had breakfast with EAA. The group got to see the visiting B17-G, Yankee Lady.

New Members: President Volpe asked visitor/new member, Bob Rohrer, to introduce himself. Bob has recently moved from Worthington to Granville. He got his private pilot's license in 1971 and has about 3000 hours at present. He has SEL, MEL, Glider, Ground Instructor and Inst/Advanced ratings.

Airport Board: In the absence of the normal airport board representatives, George Fackler reported on the last airport board meeting. He reported that the board has purchased a new tractor. George also said the board is considering adding new hangars to the first two hangar rows as there would be no site preparation necessary. Barney Kemter asked George if there has been any discussion of installing shed-type hangars or other open style hangars instead of closed hangars with the expensive overhead doors. George could not recall any discussions on this.

Old Business:

- Barney Kemter reported that all but one of the back-ordered white shirts have been shipped and will be here by the Fly-In weekend.
- Fly out planning: Tom reviewed the status of the fly-out planning and asked for additional volunteers.

continued on page 4

New Business: None

Announcements: Dick Perdue said the Subway restaurant on the Mansfield Airport (KMFD) needs pilots to fly in and patronize the business. They will not be able to stay open on drive-in traffic alone.

Project Reports:

- Tom Thompson reported on his self designed, home build project. He said the fuselage is done and is in prep for paint.
- Steve Brown reported on his RV-14A project. He now has the engine mounted and the prop is hung. He said the project has outgrown his garage and he has rented a hangar at Delaware (DLZ). There are no hangars available here at Newark.

50/50 Drawing: Jim Wright won the drawing and donated his winnings to the utility fund. The meeting was adjourned at 1925.

Minutes submitted by Secretary Tom McFadden.



This is a fun place to fly, and not too long a drive if weather's not cooperating, and there's a Super Buffet by Romers Catering before the show. Let Charlie know if you're interested in any shows. Some of the 2016 shows are:

Oct 21: Mickey Gilley ... This legend had 17 #1 Hits! Nov 16: Mandy Barnett Dec 16 Brenda Lee

Chapter 402 Officers

President

Berne Volpe Home Phone 740-344-8587 Cell Phone 614-260-0509 bsvolpe67@windstream.net

Vice President Roland (Rollie) Bailey Home Phone 740-366-3404 Cell Phone 740-334-2963

235piper@gmail.com

Treasurer Kenneth E. Hughes

Cell Phone 614-579-0078 khughe9@columbus.rr.com

Secretary Tom McFadden

Home Phone 740-587-2312 Cell Phone 740-323-6994 tmc58760@roadrunner.com